
 
 
 
 
 

25 June 2014 
  
Dear Donors: 
  
Further to our email of 21 May 2014, we are delighted to report that construction of our school building 
project is in full swing. 
  
As of this writing, our contractor Steel Core Homes (SCH), has completed the laying of the concrete 
slab which serves as foundation of the classrooms. 
  
Assembly of the steel framing is now on-going. Installation of the roofs and walls are expected to be 
completed by 24 June. The project is now 60 % completed and we are hopeful that SCH will be able to 
deliver the classrooms by the first week of July 2014. 
  
Meanwhile, Jebsens Maritime Inc. together with their principal, CSL Europe Ltd., launched several 
fund-raising activities as part of their corporate social responsibility efforts. Jebsens and CSL choose 
Wista, more particularly our school building project as their beneficiary. On 03 June 2014, we were 
invited by Jebsens to receive the proceeds of their fund-raising. 
  
On 19 June 2014, Agile Maritime successfully held a garage sale in support of our project. Aside from 
Agile personnel, many of our Wista Philippines sisters also donated their personal belongings for 
inclusion to the garage sale. 
  
Finally, we are thrilled to share with you photos of the school chairs donated by Wallem Phils. 
Shipping Inc. The school chairs arrived at Guiuan on 07 June 2014. They are temporarily used by the 
school children in the tent classrooms. The school chairs will have a permanent home in the newly 
constructed school building. 
  
Please also find attached pictures of the construction progress for your reference. 
  
Again, our heartfelt thanks for all your support.  
  
Very truly yours, 
  
Wista Phils., Inc. 
  
Jaymie B. Cruz 
  
WISTA Philippines 

 


